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   Changing of the Guard  

We said Goodbye to our Queené 
   The last issue of the Herald reported on local celebrations of      
Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth IIôs historic Platinum Jubilee. This     
issue looks back at the Queenôs death in September with sadness 
and, as many found, a profound sense of loss. Millions around the 
World watched the events first in Scotland and then England. 
   Christ Church, Hulland opened a Book of Remembrance and held 
a special Service to honour the late Queenôs memory, her unfailing 
service and commitment to her peopleðthatôs us. 
 

   é.and greeted our Kingé 
   As the second Elizabethan Age ended, the third Carolean* Age 
so  began and Saturday, 6th May 2023 will mark the Coronation of 
King Charles III. As many of you will know, when the titular heads 
of a family are gone it falls to the next generation to step up to the 
mark. 
   For King Charles this has meant being more than just head of 
his family. He now takes on a role which his parents had prepared 
him for with their wisdom and knowledge to guide him. 
 

 
*The term Carolean is derived from the word Carolus which is the Latin for Charles. 

Remembrance Sunday  
13th November . 

Poppies now available 
from Hulland General 
Stores.  

Christ Church, Hulland  
Remembrance Service 

at 10.30am 

Wear your Poppy with pride. 

Merry Christmas  
& a Happy  
New Year  
to all our  
Readers.  

Tribute on page 14 
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TO BOOK  THE HALL 
Call Wendy on  370257 

PAGE 2 

Films at the MVH 
 

Tickets on sale from 
Hulland General Stores. 

Price £5. 
Can be reserved at the  

Box Office ñ 01335 370257. 

Regular Activities 
In The 

Millennium Village Hall 
 

   Local groups use the Hall daily for activities 
and always welcome new members. 
 

   COVID-19 restrictions have meant several 
groups could not meet at the Hall. However, 
the following are back at the Hall, now:- 
 

Mondays: 
 Art & Craft Group  
         (2nd & 4th Mondays only) 
 

Tuesdays: 
 Pilates with Laura Daniels (am) 
 Pilates with Carmela DôAfflitto (pm)  
 

Wednesdays: 
 Hulland Hippos Baby & Toddler Group. 
 Indoor Bowls 
 

Thursdays: 
 Age UK/Over 50s Club 
 

Fridays: 
 Yoga with Anne Thorne 

Films at the MVH. 

   There was a good turnout for our last film    
screeningðFishermanôs Friends: One and All 
which was enjoyed by all. 
 

   Our final showing for this year is... 
 

Mrs Harris Goes To Paris 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   A lovely gentle story of an ordinary person with 
an extra-ordinary ambition. Mrs Harris, a widowed 
cleaning lady, living in 1950s London, dreams of 
owning a designer dress made by Dior in Paris.    
 

   After working to raise the funds to pursue her 
dream, she embarks on an adventure to Paris that 
will change not only her own outlook -- but the very 
future of the House of Dior. 
 

   The film stars Lesley Manville (Mrs Harris),       
Isabelle Huppert, Lambert Wilson, Alba Baptista, 
Lucas Bravo, Ellen Thomas, Rose Williams, and 
Jason Isaacs. 
 

   This is the third film adaptation of the 1958      
novel Mrs. 'Arris Goes to Paris by Paul Gallico, 
the 1958 original starred Gracie Fields while the 
1992 TV movie version starred the late Angela 
Lansbury in the title role and featured Diana Rigg 
and Omar Sharif.  
 

   At the time of going to press, future films have not 
been confirmed by óHollywoodô. As soon as they are 
watch out for posters at the General Stores and   
Millennium Village Hall. 
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   Following the poster campaign and the article in 
the last issue of the Herald we have had a good    
response to the request for help with running the 
Hall. I would like to thank those people who have 
been in contact. 
 

  Two new people attended our last Hall Advisory 
Committee Meeting, one hopefully will be our new 
Secretary another offered help with maintenance 
tasks. Others have offered help, one with opening 
and closing and another general help.  

  The response was encouraging, although I would 
like to have more actual Committee Members as 
some of those offering help do not want to sit on a 
Committee and, as somebody who was part of the 
NHS before retirement, I can sympathise with 
them! 
 

   Our present Advisory Committee has six      
members and some of us could be termed as 
ñgetting on a bitò so I am concerned about         
succession. We need sufficient Committee    
Members who have the knowledge of running the 
Hall to take over when older members wish to   
finish ï that is the challenge. 

   Paul Gage, Chairman 

Millennium Village Hall  

Whatõs Been Happening 
at the Hall?  

 

   With the Hall back in business following the      
Lockdowns and Covid-19 restrictions, Committee 
Members and friends have been busy attending to 
the various maintenance needs of the Hall.  
 

   The flower beds outside the Hallôs entrance have 
drawn many compliments so many thanks to the 
Womenôs Institute who have taken on the responsibil-
ity for maintaining such a lovely floral display. 
 

   The Car Park Extension continues apaceðmore    
information on page 6. Below is an aerial photograph 
of the Hall, the existing car park and the area to its 
left where the extension will be laid down. 

Prime Ministerõs Visit To 
The Millennium Village Hall  

 

   During this Summerôs Conservative Party 
leadership campaign, Party Members were 
invited to meet 
and speak with 
Rishi Sunak at 
the  Millennium 
Village Hall. 

 
   Sarah Dines, 
our MP, hosted 
the event which 
was also attended by Derbyshire resident and 
former MP, Edwina Currie. 
 

   Sunak, who is now the Prime Minister, was 
grilled by the comprehensive audience as he 
set out his vision for the Countryôs future. 
 

  Afterwards, more informally, Members were 
able to meet and converse directly with Mr 

Sunak to pose any      
further question they 
had. 
 

Edwina Currie chatting 
with Members including 
Janet Rose, District 
Councillor for Kniveton. 
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Rector's Ramblings:  
Doing December Differently  

   At the risk of sounding like Scrooge (something 
Iôm often accused of in our household) I would like 
to suggest that we consider óDoing December     
Differentlyô. The phrase comes from an article         
I read which encourages us to use the season of 
Advent (the four weeks running up to Christmas 
day) to re-evaluate how we ódoô Christmas and to 
think about how we might ófast before we feastô.  
After all, Christmas in the Church calendar doesnôt 
begin until the 25th December!   
   At this time of great financial challenge for many 
in our country, here are a few suggestions to help 
make this Advent a more meaningful, sustainable 
and possibly frugal time:- 
 

À Decorate your home with evergreen foliage  
   instead of buying an expensive Christmas tree; 
 

À Try not to get into debt ï buy only what you need  
   rather than what you think you ought to buy to  
   make it a óproperô Christmas; 
 

À Choose biodegradable Christmas packaging and  
   avoid plastic as much as possible; 
 

À Do you have useful, good quality items you no  
   longer need? Donate them to a charity shop or  
   homeless shelter. 
 

   Some of these tips are from an Advent Candle 
resource which will be on our Church website     
towards the end of November. 
  It is good to remember that the birth of Jesus, the 
one whom we celebrate at Christmas, was marked 
by long journeys, borrowed accommodation,      
fleeing danger and gifts from strangers. 
 

   How will you Do December Differently this year? 
 

Rev Phil Michell 

.Village Horticultural and  
Craft Show - 27th August  

 

   Saturday, 27th August saw the Hulland Ward & 
District Annual Village Horticulture and Craft Show 
and what a splendid event it turned out to be.  
 

   The Show team who planned and organised it 
would like to say a big THANK YOU to everyone 
who took part or came along to support the Show.   
 

  Entries in some of the classes were down on       
previous years but the winners on the day included; 
Anne Salisbury, Maggie Lowson, Rev Phil Michell, 
and Eric Massey; with Eric being the overall Adult 
Show Champion.  
 

   Amelie, Eleanor, Henry and Jasmine were also 
prize winners with Henry & Jasmine becoming joint 
Junior Champions.  
 

   Donations from Sponsors were extremely         
generous so our special thanks go to:- 
 

Allsop Electricals, The Black Horse Inn,  
Wayne Buttery, Howard Cooper, the Hingley family, 

X2 Wealth Management Ltd Ashbourne,  
David Donnelly Preserva Ltd, John Fell Opticians,  

Michael Thornton O.B.E., Hulland Ward Farm Shop, 
Hulland Ward Parish Council, H Lee & Son, 

Hulland General Stores, David & Pauline Rose, 
Simon J Knight Building & Roofing Contractor,  
  Andrew Russell of Hulland Ward Garage, and  

Howard Thacker of The Three Horseshoes,         
The Bluebell and The Cow.  

 
 

   Just in case you missed out this year donôt worry, 
the photographic classes will be announced      
hopefully early in the New Year to give good notice 
for taking pictures. 
 

   Information on next yearôs show will be out May 
2023 in the Hulland Herald!  

See page 8 for images from our    
various events. No room here!  



HULLAND HERALD  

website: www.hullandchurches.org.uk 
Christ Church Services 

PAGE 5 ISSUE 38 - November 2022 to January 2023 

Harvest Thanksgiving  
 

   Harvest began with the Hippos and School Harvest 
Services on Wednesday 5th and Thursday 6th        
October. The Church was beautifully decorated by 
the School and Church members and there was a 
very good attendance of children and adults. Our 
Harvest Thanksgiving Service on Sunday, 9th         
October was well-attended and most enjoyable. The 
Harvest gifts from the Services went to the Ash-
bourne Food Bank.  
   Our Harvest Supper on Saturday, 8th October, with 
excellent entertainment by members of Good     
Companions Theatre Company, Derby, was another 
enjoyable social event and £591 was raised for 
Church funds.  
   Again many thanks to all who organised,             
participated in, and attended these events. 
 

Pumpkins on Parade   
 

   Wow! What a splendid array of Pumpkins there 
were at the Village Hall on Saturday, 8th October. 
Pumpkin growers around the district produced some 
spectacular results and carried, or hauled, them in for 
all to see. Some specimens were baby ones at a kilo 
or less whilst others weighed in at 11, 26 and even a 
heavyweight at 35.9 kilos. Throughout the Season 
the plants have been creating much interest and 
growers have been nurturing their prized pumpkins. 
   I want to say a huge ñThank Youò to all of you who 
took part in this event, and everyone who helped and 
supported it. Special thanks to the Team of helpers 
and especially Rosemary Moore and The Woodland 
Trust for the prizes.                                Katrina Pipes 

Messy Church  
   Messy Church happens every two months on a 
Saturday afternoon in the Millennium Village Hall. It is 
specifically for families with children.  
   Each Messy Church has a theme. The theme in  
September was Questions??? Looking at Creation, 
the Environment and Suffering. 
   The next Messy Church is Messy Christingle on 
Saturday, 3rd December from 3.30 to 5.30pm at the 
Millennium Village Hall.   
 

All welcome. Itôs good fun! 

Services Held in Christ Church 

1st Sunday 
 in the month 

Morning Prayer (with Hymns) 
 

10.30am 

2nd Sunday 
 in the month 

Holy Communion (with Hymns) 
 

10.30am 

3rd Sunday 
 in the month 

No service (join with another Parish) 

4th Sunday 
 in the month 

Holy Communion (with Hymns) 
 

10.30am 

  When there is a 5th Sunday in the month, we join with the 
other four Parishes in the Benefice (Atlow, Bradley,     
Hognaston and Kniveton) for a United Holy Communion at 
10.30am. Please go to www.hullandchurches.org.uk for    
further details. 
  Any late changes to service times (e.g. winter cancellation) 
will be posted on Church and Village Notice Boards. 

Events and Special Services 

Sunday, 6th  
November 
6.30pm 

A Service of Remembering. 
This service will provide an  opportunity 
to remember and give thanks for loved 

ones who have died, and to support and 
comfort each other in our loss.  Candles 

will be lit and names read out. 

Kniveton 
Church 

Friday 11th 
November 
7.30pm 

Quiz Evening 
Black 

Horse Pub 

Sunday 13th 
November 
10.30am 

Remembrance Sunday  
Service 

Hulland 
Church 

Saturday 3rd 
December 

3.30-5.30pm 
Messy Christingle 

Millennium 
Village Hall 

Sunday 18th 
December 
6.30pm 

Carol Service 
Hulland 
Church 

Tuesday 20th  
December 
10.00am 

School Carol Service 
Hulland 
Church 

Wednesday 
21st  

December 

Outdoor carol singing around the village.  
Please see church website and  

Hulland Facebook page for further details.  

Saturday 24th  
December 
4.00pm 

Christmas Eve Crib Service 
Hulland 
Church 

Sunday 25th 
December 
10.30am 

Christmas Day  
Holy Communion 

Hulland 
Church 

For details of services and events in January  
please go to www.hullandchurches.org.uk   

http://www.hullandchurches.org.uk/
http://www.hullandchurches.org.uk/
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Medical Centre:  
Next 'Open Meeting'  

   Following the announcement of a CQC Audit due 
to take place at the Brailsford & Hulland Medical 
Centre over the next few weeks, the October Open 
Meeting had to be postponed to allow staff to       
concentrate on internal issues prior to the audit.  
 

   We wish all the Medical Team success with the 
audit. The Parish Council have requested the next 
Open Meeting to be late October/ early November - 
please watch Facebook and the Notice Board for 
confirmation. 

Hedge -Cutting Co -operative  
   The expansion of the 'Hedge-Cutting                 
Co-operative' which now covers most of the      
hedging down the Main Road, and also the hedging 
along Dog Lane, has worked well this year. Due to 
the warm weather the last cut this year was        
completed mid-September, with the next cut      
commencing end June 2023. 

 

   With the daily walk  'round 
the block' still so popular 
hedge-cutting remains as 
important as ever. 

Is the Local Plan  
to be Trusted?  

   At the last Planning Committee on Tuesday, 13th 
September at Matlock Council Chamber, an         
application to build an additional 15 houses on a 
green field site in the Hulland Ward area was       
rejected for safety and other reasons. However,    
during the hearing, the planning executive stated 
that although Hulland Ward (and area) had already 
achieved its target of 101 houses set in the Local 
Plan (which was supposed to prevent further       
development until 2033), that fact will not prevent 
new developers submitting applications to build 
more houses in green field sites  around our Village, 
contrary to the agreements in the Local Plan. 
   The Parish Council have written to the Chief      
Executive of Derbyshire Dales District Council  for 
an urgent explanation of these comments made in 
relation to the Local Plan. The District response will 
be published as soon as feasible!          

Village Christmas Tree  
   The Village Christmas Tree was again well         
received last year and Councillors hope to find a 
similar tree for this year. In addition to the 'big'      
Village Tree the Parish Council have also approved  
the solar powered Christmas trees, to be fitted again 
to a number of lamp-posts along the Main Road. 

    Cllr Clive New  

Car Park Extension  
   With Planning Application 20/00765/FUL now in 
place and the necessary funding expected shortly, it 
is anticipated that work on the Car Park extension at 
the Millennium Village Hall will commence in Spring 
2023. 

Neighbourhood Watch   
   Neighbourhood Watch (Hulland Ward) now has a 
group of 70 members, who are kept  informed of 
any incidents locally - and pass this on to the rest of 
the community.  
   With Neighbourhood Watch stickers and signs dis-
tributed around the villages, we would be delighted 
to welcome more residents into our Neighbourhood 
Watch community. 

Cllr Peter Birkbeck 

Cllr Peter Birkbeck 

Snow Warden  
   The Parish Council is very happy to confirm that 
Charles Ratcliffe has once again agreed to be the 
parish Snow Warden. All salt/grit dispensers are in 
place - let us just hope we do not have to over use 
them this winter! Parish Council 

HW Parish Council 

HW Parish Council 

Defibrillator Training  
   The latest training session was held a few weeks 
ago in the Village Hall. The Trainer was excellent 
and indeed made the process of operating a        
Defibrillator, by the end of the session, quite        
feasible. 
 The Parish Council plan to offer a further course in 
due course.     Cllr Maureen Atkin 

Cllr Maureen Atkin 
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Contact the Parish Council 
 

  Please send any comments or queries to the Parish 

Clerk, Brenda Kirkham  
telephone: 07938 808730 

email: parishclerk@hullandwardpc.co.uk 

ISSUE 38 - November 2022 to January 2023 

website: www.hullandwardpc.co.uk 

Parish Council Meetings 
7 Nov, 5 Dec, 9 Jan 

At the Hulland Ward & District Millennium Village Hall,   
Mondays from 7.30pm. 

Contact the Parish Clerk for details. 

Housing Developments  
In Biggin Parish, Nr Hulland Ward  

 

19/00159/REM Land off Wheeldon Way  
This development is now underway with ground work 
due to be completed by end October. 
 

22/00008/OUT Land Adjacent to Biggin View 
This application to build 15 houses on a green field 
site adjacent to Biggin View was rejected by         
Derbyshire Dales District Councilôs Planning        
Committee on 13th September. 
 

   The above are shown on the District Councilôs      
Planning Portal and also on the Parish Councilôs 
Website www.hullandwardpc.co.uk which also 
shows commentary for each application from your 
Parish Council.  

Cllr Karl Dean 

Speed Cameras for our Village    
   During the past 7 months the MVAS system         
operated and financed by the Parish Council has    
recorded 1,057,693 vehicle movements through the 
Village. Of these, 334,548 (31.63%) drivers were    
exceeding 30mph, and 93,208 drivers were            
exceeding 35mph. The latter group would, if caught, 
have faced Police prosecution. 
   To prevent this widespread law-breaking to         
continue through our village, Hulland Ward Parish 
Council has formally requested Derbyshire           
Constabulary to fit Speed Cameras along the Main 
Road at the earliest opportunity. The evidence is 
available - urgent action is now required. 

Hand -Held Speed Cameras  
   2 Teams have now been established to undertake 
speed checks with Hand-Held Cameras at each end 
of the Village. If you are interested in being part of a 
team please contact the Parish Clerk - or speak to 
any member of the Parish Council. 

HW Parish Council 

Cllr Peter Birkbeck 

òWheeldon Wayó  
Liaison Committee  

   With the commencement of this 39 housing           
development the Liaison Committee has already 
started working with informal meetings providing in-
formation to the Residentsô spokesman, John Scott, 
who is   reporting problems to the Developers on a 
regular basis.  



 
 

Pumpkins on Parade   
 

Some specimens were baby ones at a 
kilo or less whilst others weighed in at 11, 
26 and even a heavyweight at 35.9 kilos. 

 

Do you recognise which belong to who?  

Village  
Horticultural 

and  
Craft Show  

  

Thanks to everyone 
who participated to 
make it another great 
day for the Community. 


